Phillips Planning Commission Meeting

 and Public Hearing

Council Room, Municipal Hall
174 S Eyder Avenue

August 9, 2016
5:00 p.m. 
Mayor, Charles Peterson

Planning Commission Members:  Laura Tomaszewski, Mike Henningfeld, Ted Kempkes, Joe Perkins, Jenny LaChance and David Scholz.

Clerk/Treasurer: Barb Revak

This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law, WI § Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

Call to Order (presiding officer)

Roll Call:  Charles Peterson ___, Laura Tomaszewski ____, Mike Henningfeld ____, Ted Kempkes ____, Joe Perkins ____, Jenny LaChance ____, David Scholz ____.

Public Comment 

DISCUSSION-ACTION ITEMS:

1. Minor Subdivision DGI – Phillips LLC located at 715 S. Lake Ave.

2. Motion recommending to the Common Council to grant the Minor Subdivision at 715 S. Lake Ave.
3. Change the Side Street set backs on 50’ by 150’ lots.
4. Motion accepting the minutes from the meeting on July 12, 2016.

5. Adjournment.  Time: _____

Meeting minutes

Phillips Planning Commission

August 9, 2016
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Peterson at 5:42 p.m. on July 12, 2016.  Those present included:

Mayor Charles Peterson, Ted Kempkes, Joe Perkins, Laura Tomaszewski, David Scholz, and Clerk/Treasurer Barb Revak.

Others present:   Dorothy Hanish, Matt Arneson, Deb Hlavacek.  John Klimowski, Shelby Prochnow, Keith Corcilius, Ralph Warga, Mike Warga, Jerry Clark, Jeff Williams, Jim Lundberg and John Vlach
DISCUSSION-ACTION ITEMS:

1. Minor Subdivision DGI – Phillips LLC located at 715 S. Lake Ave:

There is an approved offer to purchase with contingency’s to get all the permits.  Peterson understands what the building was there prior to this and he understands Corcilius wanted to know if it is in the City of Phillips best interest to land lock city property.  Warga will not agree to another driveway being put in at that property.  The City of Phillips is not in charge of saying whether a driveway can go in or not.  That would be up to the state of Wisconsin.  Revak asked how many employees will be hired and the response was 6 to 10.  This is considered a minor subdivision.  The City of Phillips sign is located on the property that is going to be on the Property that the current owner is keeping.
2. Kempkes/Perkins motioned to recommend to the Common Council to grant the Minor Subdivision at 715 S. Lake Ave. with a note of concern about the drainage to the South and the East.  Roll Call Vote: Tomaszewski-aye, Kempkes-aye, Perkins-aye, Scholz-aye.  Carried

3. Change the Side Street set backs on 50’ by 150’ lots.  Not discussed.
4. Perkins, Kempkes motion accepting the minutes from the meeting on July 12, 2016.  Carried

5. Motion adjourned at 6:07.
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